Lake Chapter, A.B.A.T.E. of MN

Location: Madigan's in Maple Lake
Date: Dec 5th, 2015
Officers Present:

	President:
	Keith “Smoker” Efron
	X
	Sergeant at Arms: 
	Fred Pawelk
	X

	Vice President:
	Mike Berger
	X
	
	John Houston
	

	Chapter Rep:
	Mike Jencks
	X
	
	Keith Knee
	

	Treasurer:
	Becky Hasslen
	X
	
	Mary Berger
	X

	Secretary:
	Maureen O’Hern
	X
	
	Mike Shinn
	X

	
	
	
	
	Steve “Cousin Steve” Johnson
	X


Total number of members attending: 39
Guests: 0 
Call to Order/Pledge of Allegiance: Smoker at 3:03 pm
Welcome to members and guests; President’s Remarks; Vice-President’s Remarks: 
Smoker - Changes to the agenda the MRF report will be after the Dial-A-Ride report and the Steven J. Kreitlow award presentation will be added to the agenda. Motion to accept the changes to the agenda - Mike E., 2nd Colleen - Motion Passed. Thank you to everyone who came, to those that brought food donations we will be accepting donations until the end of the March meeting. Mike - Thanks to everyone who came to the meeting this is one of the most important meetings of the year.
OFFICER REPORTS

Secretary’s report:

Motion to accept the minutes as written - Dawn R., 2nd Mike E. Motion - Passed
Treasurer's Report: 
	Started November with
	 
	$2,144.91

	 
	 
	 

	Income:
	Memberships - November
	$50.00

	 
	Donations collected for Toys for Tots
	$548.10

	 
	Ticket Sales - Pool & Poker Dart Tournament
	$115.00

	 
	Donation to the Chapter
	$46.00

	 
	Donations collected for the Food Shelf
	$11.15

	 
	Advance ticket sales for the 2016 Grounded Hogs Party
	$20.00

	 
	Total:
	$790.25

	 
	 
	 

	Expenses:
	1st class RN mailed to LC Pres and Rep - November
	$4.00

	 
	Transfer to Toys for Tots fund
	$548.10

	 
	Reimburse 1/2 of the Road Guard training fee
	$15.00

	 
	Replenish Petty cash - postage (Treasurer and Membership)
	$49.00

	 
	Prizes - Pool & Poker Dart Tournament
	$27.00

	 
	50% split to the State - Pool & Poker Dart Tournament
	$9.50

	 
	1/2 page ad in Road Noise - Pool & Poker Dart Tournament
	$45.50

	 
	Transfer to MRF Fund - 5% of ticket sales for Pool & Poker Dart Tournament
	$5.75

	 
	Transfer to PAC Payable account - 5% of ticket sales for Pool & Poker Dart Tournament
	$5.75

	 
	Transfer to the Food Shelf Fund
	$11.15

	 
	Liquor license for 2016 Grounded Hogs Party
	$75.00

	 
	Liquor liability insurance for 2016 Grounded Hogs Party
	$150.00

	 
	Total:
	$945.75

	 
	 
	 

	November Ending Balance
	 
	$1,989.41

	 
	 
	 

	Earmarks
	 
	 

	 
	Seed money for promotional idea
	$96.56

	 
	Reimburse Chapter Rep - Hotel Rm @ BOD (1 remaining of 3 per year)
	$90.00

	 
	Reimburse half of Road Guard training fee for up to nine people
	$120.00

	 
	2015 Member of the Year Membership/Plaque
	$90.00

	 
	2016 Grounded Hogs Party
	$675.00

	 
	 
	$1,071.56

	 
	 
	 

	Petty Cash:
	 
	$50.00

	MRF Donation Fund: 
	 
	$5.75

	PAC Payable account
	 
	$5.75

	Chapter Gambling Fund: 
	 
	$345.84

	Food Shelf Fund:
	 
	$29.32

	Toys for Tots Fund: 
	 
	$941.87

	Buddy Bear Fund
	 
	$517.00

	Grand Total: 
	 
	$3,884.94

	 
	 
	 

	 
	Spendable:
	$917.85


Motion to increase the Toys for Tots fund from $941.87 to $1000 - Dave C., 2nd Motion - Passed

Motion to accept the Treasurer’s report - Colleen, 2nd Mike E. Motion - Passed
Chapter Rep Report: PAC fund balance was given. Jane from ABATE U would like t-shirts for the Holiday Inn staff. 6 Tricycles needed for ABATE U also mechanic creepers. Kirk "Hardtail" Willard is the speaker this year. Slider Gilmore will also be presenting. ABATE U raffle tickets are available. Advanced Grounded Hogs tickets and posters are available. Metro Winter Bash is coming up Jan 28th at Povlitski's.
COMMITTEE REPORTS
Special Events (Becky and Dave C.): Thanks to everyone who was at the Pool & Poker dart tournament. Grounded Hogs silent auction items needed, posters & tickets are available. Garage sale at Mike's is in May gather your stuff together. Spring run is June 11th leaving Norm's in Buffalo. KARE11 Toys for Tots donations coming up Friday, Dec 11th at 5:45pm.
Membership (Dave C.): We are the 3rd largest chapter. Thank you to those who helped. Lake Chapter will have a membership table set-up at Carousel Motorsports in Delano for their Open House on Sat Dec 12th stop by if you would like to help out.
Legislative / Government Relations Report (Mike B / Mack): Mike - We are facing some really stiff competition this year. There are bills being proposed to take away our freedoms. Newspapers have been running a lot of negative editorials. We need to help the general public wake up to what going on. There is a bill already introduced that will mandate no fault insurance for motorcycles, this insurance will be very expensive per motorcycle. Our license plate bill did gain traction last year Rep Nash will reintroduce it this coming year. Mack - ECM publishing own a lot of papers sending an editorial to one paper may show up in another, letters to the editor are very important. The legislative session begins on March 8th be on your toes for anti-motorcycle bills. The PAC is very important, the PAC paid for a bunch of Lake Chapter members to attend this event a couple of candidates are very motorcycle friendly.
Training and Education (Mary): Mary will look into booking a Basic Riders Course 2 class and a Civilian Motorcycle I class for the chapter. With all the fatalities that have happened in the past year it is a good idea to take classes like these to shake the rust off. These classes are not just limited to Lake Chapter members tell you family and friends. Motion to book the Basic Riders Course 2 class on a Sat and a Civilian Police Motorcycle I on Sun - Todd, 2nd Colleen Motion - Passed.
State Rally (Smoker): Budget request was submitted. The rally is looking for someone to head up First Aid and the sponsorship committee, if you have any ideas for bands let Smoker know.
Public Relations (Mitch B): Mack sent around a thank you card from Janet Todd. Mack passed around some articles about Bowling for Kid’s Sake, the bowlers raised $2340.

Motion to accept the committee reports - Kimmer, 2nd Holly Motion - Passed
OTHER REPORTS
Dial-A-Ride (Mike E): If you have prevented someone from drinking and riding or even drinking and driving please give the information to Mike.
MRF Report (Mike B): The MRF is looking for a new lobbyist. The highway bill passed the Senate and the House is ready to go President Obama's desk for signature. Thank you to Dawn Riba and Mike Berger for sending out MRF alerts during this time.
MN Motorcycle Safety Task Force (Mike B.) next meeting is in January in St. Paul

Buddy Bears (Fred): Mike E. & Smoker received bears to be delivered. We received a very generous donation from Bill Jensen to buy Buddy Bears. Motion to buy 60 Buddy bears - Mike E., 2nd Dave C. Motion - Passed
Products (Holly R.):  Holly - thank you to Colleen and her family for taking over the products. Motion to donate 10 shirts to the Holiday Inn staff for them to wear at ABATE U - Todd, 2nd Mike E. Motion - Passed. Lake Chapter calendars are available for $10.
Drawing (Mike E): $5 off products winner – Mike Jencks
OLD BUSINESS: 
Check on the possibility of a northern ditch pick-up site - Mike B. there aren't any roads in our area available.

Nominations for the Member of the Year - this will start in January
NEW BUSINESS: 
Presentation of the Steven J. Kreitlow Award – The award was presented to Dawn Riba. Congratulations. Thank you to Keith for making the flag presentation box. Thank you to Mike Jencks for learning how to make the presentation box.
Set upcoming meetings -
Jan 30th - VFW or American Legion in Chaska, 3pm
Mar 12th - Hollywood Roadhouse, 3pm
Apr 9th - Sons of Silence clubhouse, 3pm
May 7th - Mike Jencks’ House in Buffalo, 3pm
Jun 4th - Down South Bar in New Germany, 3pm
UPCOMING EVENTS:
Dec 11th - KARE11 Toys for Tots leave Perkins at 5:30pm stage at KARE11 at 5:45pm
Dec 19th - Sons of Silence Christmas party in Cokato at 6pm.

Dec 19th - Smokers birthday party at Whiskey Junction in Mpls.
Jan 9th - Chapter Meeting at Chops in Hanover, 3pm. Special Events committee mtg at 2pm.
Jan 30th - Chapter Meeting at the VFW or American Legion in Chaska, 3pm. Special Events committee mtg at 2pm.
Feb 6th - Grounded Hogs party at the Rockford Township Hall, 7pm

Mar 12th - Chapter Meeting at Hollywood Roadhouse, 3pm. Special Events committee mtg at 2pm. 
Apr 9th - Chapter Meeting at Sons of Silence clubhouse, 3pm. Special Events committee mtg at 2pm.
May 7th - Chapter Meeting at Mike Jencks’ House in Buffalo, 3pm. Special Events committee mtg at 2pm.
May 12th - Bikers in the Beltway, Washington D.C.
Jun 4th - Chapter Meeting at the Down South Bar in New Germany, 3pm. Special Events committee mtg at 2pm.
Motion to adjourn the meeting - Todd, 2nd Dawn. Motion - Passed
4: 21pm

Respectfully submitted by Maureen O’Hern

Motions Passed at the Dec 5th meeting

· Motion to accept the changes to the agenda - Mike E., 2nd Colleen - Motion Passed.
· Motion to accept the minutes as written - Dawn R., 2nd Mike E. Motion - Passed

· Motion to increase the Toys for Tots fund from $941.87 to $1000 - Dave C., 2nd Motion - Passed

· Motion to accept the Treasurer’s report - Colleen, 2nd Mike E. Motion - Passed

· Motion to book the Basic Riders Course 2 class on a Sat and a Civilian Police Motorcycle I on Sun - Todd, 2nd Colleen Motion - Passed.
· Motion to accept the committee reports - Kimmer, 2nd Holly Motion - Passed

· Motion to buy 60 Buddy bears - Mike E., 2nd Dave C. Motion - Passed
· Motion to donate 10 shirts to the Holiday Inn staff for them to wear at ABATE U - Todd, 2nd Mike E. Motion - Passed.
· Motion to adjourn the meeting - Todd, 2nd Dawn. Motion - Passed
4: 21pm
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